
Riccarton/Wigram Community Board Agenda 10 May 2005 

4. “NOS SHOPS” – RESPONSE TO REQUEST OF RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY BOARD OF 
8 MARCH 2005 

 
 Chris Gilbert, Legal Services Manager, Christchurch City Council, will provide information relating to 

the request of the Community Board dated 8 March 2005: 
 
 “That as a result of concerns raised from within our communities relating to the recent and ongoing 

proliferation of the so called “NOS Shops” in Christchurch, Council requests: 
 

• That staff thoroughly investigate all current Council bylaws with the aim of controlling the siting of 
these shops and the sale of the products sold. 

 
• That staff thoroughly investigate all government statutes with the aim of producing a new bylaw to 

control the siting of these shops and the products sold.” 
 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council meeting - decision yet to be made


